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NOVEMBER 2024  

FROM THE PRES-  
   Well, it is November, and after 
all I did to avoid the cold, here 
it comes. Kathy’s Camaros are all 
tucked away. We are currently 
driving to Florida for our annual 

family vacation, back roads of 
course. Trouble is a lot of them 
are closed due to the hurricane. I 
will find a way and that might 
turn out to be a good thing. Time 
will tell as always. Report on the 
results next month. 
  Shortly we will run out of good 
weather for all things Camaro. 
Hopefully not. Few things come to 
mind, MACAN, PRI, and a few that 
are just a tad bit further away. 

There is a contingent of us that 
are attending MACAN in November. 
If you ever wish to go, please let 
me know very early in the spring 
as this sells out (hotel rooms are 
booked in March) by April or so. 
Still looking at PRI in December 
but haven’t found a place to stay 
yet. Stay tuned. There are a few 
fall things still to do if the 
weather cooperates. Don will 
advise as they become evident. 

  Camaro Superfest is so very 
close to finishing up planning 
that we can taste it. And it is 
looking very nice. Few things are 
still fuzzy, but the majority of 
the basic things are done. 
Friday’s activity planned by yours 
truly, is looking very nice with a 
long scenic drive through the 

western parts of SE Michigan. Try 
to figure where that is! Prize 
money still to be finalized and 
hopes are that it will far 
outweigh the participation fee. 
Some people might not think a 
drive is the way to go, but, it 
costs us nothing and any possible 

revenue will all go to our charity 
work. I will release the details 
as soon as I get all the sponsors 
in place.  
  Jen has been very busy working 
on our new website and is very 
close to having renewals for 
membership done, if not already 
so. Please go see what she has 
accomplished at www.emcamaro.com. 
She has done wonderful job of 
getting this complex task moved to 

where we can better enjoy all the 
benefits this site can offer. Not 
only did we lose a dear friend in 
Mark we lost our free website and 
hosting. Some big shoes to fill. 
  Finally, in reference to the 
above-mentioned undertaking we 
need to look at additional funding 
to support our website. The 
current structure of dues just 
will not cover even the basic web 
costs we now have. So, at the last 

meeting it was unanimous that we 
put this proposal to the 
membership for a vote. 
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http://www.emcamaro.com/


“It is proposed that the Eastern 
Michigan Camaro Club increase its 
due structure from $20 per year 
per family to $20 per year per 
individual.”  
This makes it fair to all the 
people that have been paying for a 
membership but do not have a 
better half that also enjoys said 
membership. It might cause some to 
think about not including their 
“better half”, but my hope is that 
will not be the case. We have 
become such a fun club I cannot 

see anyone leaving over this 
amount.  
  I will make a special email to 
all members for this proposal 
prior to the next meeting. Look 
for it in your inbox from me. 
Since I do not have everyone’s 
email, please let your spouse or 
partner email their vote to that 
address as well. Responses will go 
to one of my seldom used emails 
and I will tabulate and advise at 

the next meeting. 
  Happy Thanksgiving to all. 
   Snook OUT 
 

CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 
are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  Karen Lewis  
 Doug Warren  John Glister  
 John VanOrsdal Russ Sarns  
 Rich Worcester     Dan Theriault 
 Vicki Angelosanto  Joan Turon 
 Louis H LaRiche    John Hancock 
 Mark Harpootlian   Bill Koski 
They are at peace with our Lord. 

 

 
 

EMCC MEETING 

Your next EMCC meeting will be on 
TUESDAY, NOV 19 and will be held 
at MR MIGUEL’S at 39305 Plymouth 
Rd near Eckles Rd in Livonia.  
Dinner will be at 6pm the meeting 
will start at 7:30pm. We hope to 
see you there!  

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We had no new members this past 
month. Dues renewal for 2025 will 
be starting in about one month.  
EMCC Membership is currently 82.  
THANKS FOR BEING AN EMCC MEMBER!! 
 

EMCC EVENT NEWS 

While there are many events listed 
on the calendar, there are always 
a few that are considered “club” 
events, where we hope more members 
will try to attend those select 

events. Look for separate articles 
on some of these events. For other 
events, please contact DON, our 
Activities Director. For those 
events you are interested in, Don 
will keep track of those and who 
are interested and send out emails 
only to people for those events. 
 

EMCC CHARITY FUND  
The “Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 

Community Fund” is open to your 
donations. DONATING IS VOLUNTARY!! 
And it is tax deductible! We are 
setup through the Canton Community 
Foundation. Use their website to 
donate- www.cantonfoundation.org  
Make sure you select  The Eastern 
Michigan Camaro Club Community 
Fund in the pull down menu of 
where you want your donation to 
go. Here is another link....   
https://localimpactalliance.org/fu
nds/canton/donor-advised-
funds/the-lariche-family-eastern-
michigan-caramo-club  
THANKS for your support!!  
 

EMCC SYMPATHIES 
It is with great sadness that we 
are informing you of William 
(Bill) Koski's passing in early 
August. Our thoughts and prayers 
go out to his family. Seemingly, 

to us at least, it helps in the 
grieving process to know he 
enjoyed the club and its members. 
He will be missed. 
https://www.mitchellfuneral.com/ob
ituaries/william-koski-sr  
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CHECK PRESENTATION 

Many thanks to all of our 
supporters, especially Champion 
Chevrolet for allowing us to give 
so much back to our community. We 
are always trying to give where it 
does the most. I am so very proud 
of our group and what we do.   
  Our NEXT presentation is 
WEDNESDAY, NOV 20 at 11am at the 
Penrickton Center for Blind 
Children  26530 Eureka Rd Taylor, 
MI. Please let me know if you will 

be attending!!  sallyawest@aol.com  
  Thanks, Sally West,  
    EMCC Philanthropic Chair 
 

EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all of our 
OCTOBER EMCC Birthdays! See the 
calendar for those names and 
dates! Hope all your birthdays are 
great! If we have missed your 
birthday, we’re sorry! Please 
email your birthday to Roxanne! 

 

EMCC DUES VOTE!! 
EMCC Members, Please use the link 
below to vote on if we should 
change our dues structure. It was 
overwhelmingly accepted at the 
last meeting but felt that the 
entire club should vote on it. If 
you have two members in your 
household but only get one email 
please share the link with them. 

Voting ends on November 10th, 2024 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SY2
HYJD    We trust your integrity to 
not abuse the voting privileges 

 

EMCC CIDER MILL RUN 

Some EMCC members attended the 
Cider Mill Run on Saturday, OCT 
26. We went to SPICERS CIDER MILL 
in Fenton. We had 8 Camaros and 13 
members. We purchased cider and 

donuts and hung out by the picnic 
tables. John found a food truck 
and bought a coney dog of course. 
Thanks for attending!  
 
 
 
 
 

THE CORNER CAMARO 

This month’s Corner Camaro goes to 
EMCC member Roy Thayer member 
#351. We were going to hi-light 
Roy’s 4th Gen Camaro, but we 
didn’t know he just acquired a new 
6th Gen!   Roy’s Radiant Red Ride 
  I’m still the proud owner of a 
4th generation 2002 Camaro, but 
wanting a tad more, I’ve had quite 
the adventure with my latest 
Camaro. Ordering my stunning 2023 
Radiant Red Camaro 2SS/1LE 6 speed 

manual back in September 2022, 
making sure to personalize it with 
among other things, red seat belts 
and red knee pads. That took an 
additional order update in 
October, and I couldn’t wait to 
hit the road in style! 
  Spending the winter in Florida 
my dealer was very anxious to get 
me into my Camaro. It hit the 
dealer on March 14th and after 
several calls from my dealer, and 

returning home from Florida, I 
finally took delivery of my beauty 
on March 30, 2023. The 
anticipation was exhilarating, and 
let me tell you, it was worth the 
wait! This summer, I had the 
chance to take my Camaro on some 
unforgettable drives, including 
the famous Tail of the Dragon and 
the Devil’s Triangle in Tennessee. 
There’s nothing quite like the 
feeling of winding roads and the 

roar of that engine.  While I 
absolutely love my new Camaro, I 
do have to admit that the seats 
are a bit of a letdown. It feels 
like I’m sitting on two layers of 
hard foam, definitely not the most 
comfortable experience for long 
drives. On the bright side, I’ve 
enjoyed great gas mileage on the 
expressway, which is a bonus for a 
performance car. 
  Being a club member for over 20 

years has only deepened my 
appreciation for these incredible 
machines. I can’t wait to see 
where my Camaro takes me next! 
  Thanks Roy, for sharing your 
Camaro story! Thanks for being an 
EMCC member!! 
  NEXT MONTH – member #397 Kathy & 
Paul Denski... and which Camaro 
will they choose to feature?   
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CAMARO SUPERFEST 2025 
July 11-12-13, 2025 

Multi-Lakes Conservation Club 
Commerce Township, Michigan, USA! 

ANNOUNCING.... our 2025 date for 
the 34th annual Camaro Superfest! 
We’re all set for dates and 
location. We have some great ideas 
for a fun Friday activity. We’re 
looking at other ways to improve 
our long-standing event. If you 
have any ideas, please contact an 
EMCC Board member. Stay tuned for 
more details as they are 
confirmed. 
CSF 2025 is only 8 months away!! 

 

EMCC - AUTORAMA 

It’s TIME to consider placing your 
Camaro in the annual AUTORAMA car 
show at the Huntington Place/Cobo 
Hall happening on Feb 28-March 2, 
2025. EMCC has all the display 
materials you will need.... we 
just need your Camaro and you to 
register. Go here for an 
application – 

https://autorama.com/entry-
forms/detroit-mi/  
Deadline is FEB 2nd. If you are 
interested, please contact BARRY 
so he can help coordinate the 
display and entries!  
Barry76Lt@wowway.com  
 

WINTER STORAGE?!  
Are you looking for a place to 
store your Camaro for the winter? 
I have a place for you! My son-in-

law Justin Smith now has a “barn”. 
He can fit 4 Camaros in the barn, 
next to his Camaro and his camper. 
The barn is new, unheated and no 
electricity. The location is in 
Brownstown, Telegraph and West Rd 
area. The cost is only $75 per 
month! Contact BARRY if you’re 
interested -  barry76LT@wowway.com  

EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all of our 
NOVEMBER EMCC Birthdays! See the 
calendar for those names and 
dates! Hope all your birthdays are 
great! If we have missed your 
birthday, we’re sorry! Please 
email your birthday to Roxanne! 
 

EMCC WEARABLES 

Many members have asked about EMCC 
shirts, hats, jackets. We don’t 
have a supplier of these items. 

SO, we suggest you buy what you 
want/need at any store you wish. 
Then bring those items to the next 
EMCC meeting. We’ll then send it 
all to our embroiderer to get them 
customized with the EMCC logo on 
it. We can probably get your name 
stitched on too. The EMCC logo is 
$12-15 to be put on. Your name is 
$3-5 to be stitched. Logo goes on 
left chest, names on right.  
 

EMCC MEETING REPORT 
For the October EMCC meeting, we 
met on the north-eastside of town. 
Unfortunately, I could not make 
it, as I was downriver sitting 
with my granddaughter. So your 
report is via what others have 
told me. There were 26 members 
attending. The food and service at 
NONI’S Grille was very good.  
Paul talked about CSF and those 

on-going plans and arrangements.  
Don continues to update events and 
activities available to membership 
to participate in, and the list is 
sizable. The majority of the 
evening’s discussions pertained to 
dues and the need to cover 
increased costs involved with 
running the club. Unanimous 
support for an increase was given 
and the reason it was emailed to 
each member. It was thought that 

it shouldn't be decided by only 
those at the meeting. (see Paul’s 
column on page one!) We hope to 
see you at the next EMCC meeting 
in November! This will be our last 
meeting for 2024, as it’s been a 
tradition to not have a December 
meeting, due to the holidays and 
all of those related activities. 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

EMCC Official events..... 

NOV 19 – TUESDAY! - EMCC Meeting –  
  Mr MIGUEL’S  6pm dinner  7:30pm meeting   
 

NOV 20 – EMCC Charity Check Presentation 
 

NOV 23-24 – MCACN Chicago 
 

OTHER EVENTS-     
Nov 9.. ECC Cars and Coffee 
  15701 Technology Dr, Northville   
  9am - 12pm   
Nov 9, 16, 23, 30.. Rochester  
  Ram’s Horn Breakfast Club 
  1990 S Rochester Road, Rochester  
  Hills  6:30am - 11am   
Nov 9, 16, 23, 30.. Parking at  
  Pasteiner’s  33202 Woodward,  

  Birmingham    8am - 10am   
Nov 17.. Diecast Show & More 
  Taylor Town Trade Center 22525  
  Ecorse Road, Taylor   10am-2pm 
Nov 30 & Dec 28..  Caffeine/Chrome     
  Gateway Classic Cars   15011 S.  
  Commerce Dr, Dearborn  9am-12pm   
 
 

 
Nov 30.. Vanguard Garage Sale 
  Vanguard Motor Sales 15100 Keel  
  Street, Plymouth   10am - 2pm 
Jan 4..  51st Detroit Swap Meet      
  8am - 5pm   
Jan 5..  51st Detroit Swap Meet    
  8am - 1pm 

  Suburban Collection Showplace   
  46100 Grand River Ave, Novi 
Jan 10-20..  Detroit Auto Show 
  Huntington Place/Cobo Center  
  1 Washington Blvd, Detroit 
 
FUTURE EMCC EVENTS- 
NO December EMCC meeting 
 
FOR MORE CAR SHOWS AND EVENT 
LISTINGS, please go to the 
Cruis’in Media website -  

https://cruisnmedia.com/events-
calendar/    
 
 

EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 
EMCC members/friends. Email items 
to Barry – barry76Lt@wowway.com  
 

https://cruisnmedia.com/events-calendar/
https://cruisnmedia.com/events-calendar/
mailto:barry76Lt@wowway.com


Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski 
 734-718-2940   emccpres@gmail.com 
V Pres.- Don Jorgensen   
 734-452-9199     emccvp@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Jen Sievert 
 734-945-2516  emcctreas@gmail.com 
Secretary – Roxanne England 
 313-218-3184  emccsecrt@gmail.com 
Member@Large – Chris West 
 248-321-5430  emccmatlg@gmail.com  
 

   OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
Sgt@Arms–  

EMCC Charities - Sally West  

 586-904-4029   sallyawest@aol.com   

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 

Events – Don Jorgensen   
 734-452-9199     emccvp@gmail.com 
Newsletter- Barry Hensel  
 734-649-3056 Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Websites-   
Social Media - Bill Linton 

 703-963-2656      bill@lintons.us 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson 734-
502-8802 kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members, 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 
are held once a month and are at 
various dates, locations and 
times. Meeting information is in 
our monthly newsletter and 
website. The EMCC sponsor is 
Champion Chevrolet, Howell, MI.   
Dues are only $20 per year!  
If joining after Oct 1, you will 
be good through the following 
year. Membership renewals are also 
$20 per year. Membership and dues 
are renewed every January.   

Club web site-  www.emcamaro.com  
Club Address- 6659 Schaefer Rd - 
Suite 1199   Dearborn, MI 48126 

 
 
 
 

CAMARO FUNNIES! 

 
 

 
 

PUN(s) OF THE MONTH:   1) What type 
of music scares balloons?  Pop 
music.  2) What is a sea monster's 
favorite lunch?  Fish and ships. 

3) I'm wary of stairs.  They are 
always up to something.  
 
THE LAST WORD(s): 1) A truck 
overturned while transporting 
several hundred copies of a 
thesaurus. The newspaper reported 
that onlookers were "overwhelmed, 
stunned, amazed, gobsmacked, 
astonished, bewildered and 
dumbfounded."   
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EMCC EVENT PICTURES 

Here’s a bunch of photos from 
various EMCC events that took 
place in October.... We start with 
this, Don “never” wears a t-shirt? 

 
 
Pictures from the Trunk & Treat at 
Eagle Helping Hands Food Bank 

 
 
Winter Storage only $75 per month! 
Room for 4 cars   Contact BARRY 

 
 

Pictures from the EMCC Check 
donation to St Leo’s Soup Kitchen 

 
 
Here’s pictures from the Multi-
Lakes Trunk & Treat....  

 
 
 
 
   More pictures......  →  → 
 
 



EMCC member John Danic had his 
Camaro selected for a Red Wings 

commercial!! Go to –  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bC
LWOuoXBr8    WOW!!! COOL!! He also 
had his Camaro at Little Ceasars 
Arena for opening night!  

 
 
Congratulations to EMCC member Jay 
Pistana on his 1st place finish at 
his SCCA race in October.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Here’s a photo from the Cider Mill 

Run 
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7980 Grissom Parkway, Titusville, FL 32780 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

 
EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, 
National Parts Depot, Cuda Automotive, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, Ecklers All-Gen Camaro 
Parts,  Corrigan Oil Co., Kidd Co., Vanguard Motor Sales, SLP – Street Legal Perf, Detroit HotRod, Omnex 
Accounting, American Muscle, Ric & Rocky’s Auto Care; NBD Benefits Insurance 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association, USMA- United Street Machine Association  

CHAMPION AUTOMOTIVE – Howell, Michigan

 

 


